
YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at 10.30am on Saturday 9th November 2019
at Mill House, Quay Meadow, Bosham, PO18 8LY
Minutes
Present

Dave Allen, Bob Davis, Kath Davis, Pete Hewitt, Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, David Macfarlane, Tim Parkinson, Alastair Seaton

DM welcomed everyone to the meeting and then on behalf of the committee and all members of the Association thanked John and Phil for their massive contribution to the YWDB Association over many years.   



 Action
1. Apologies for absence.
None

2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th March 2019.
Approved

3. Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.
Item 4 – TP confirmed that a certificate confirming life membership of the Association had been presented to Barry Leat

Item 5 – Ally Pally Dinghy Show, will discuss under agenda item 8 c.
Item 9 – JL confirmed that he had sent a reply to Richard Cake.
Item 11 AOB – the meeting agreed that it would like to take up TP’s offer to donate a trophy and that it should replace the Marlow Rope and should be awarded to the “Highest placed boat owning newcomer to DB Week who finishes outside the top six places overall.”
4. DB Week Rock 2019 
All present agreed that Rock DB Week had been a fabulous event.

TP commented that sailing in front of the club was restricted by area, moorings and sandbanks. All agreed that if we revisit Rock we should request that racing is in the Daymer bay area.

DM noted that a number of members had liked the variety of courses sailed and that this should be considered for future DB weeks.
DM/PH
JL noted that there had been an additional cost for the moorings for more than 6 days and that ideally 7 days hire should be arranged for future events.
It was agreed that Rock should continue to be an option for future DB Week’s.

5. DB Week Brixham 2020
a) Review and agree cost matrix and social programme.

DM advised that there was good communication with Brixham SC and that plans for 2020 were progressing well. DM presented a draft cost plan and highlighted:

· That this was based on between 25 and 30 entries. 
· The proposal was for a one course supper at the reception with a generous allowance for this and the prize giving meal

· A proposed entry fee of £230 per boat.

· Entry included for either dry sailing (limited availability) or mooring on a pontoon.

· Use of a swinging mooring would be extra.

· DM confirmed that suppers would be available in the club every night for those that required them
PH suggested that we ask Brixham SC to co-ordinate hire of swinging moorings with the Harbour Master when people’s preferences are known. 



DM
Entry form to include a request for entrant’s preference for type of mooring.

AS/DM

It was agreed that the Rock prize giving format of “only one trip to the table” worked well and should be repeated.

It was agreed to have a mid-week quiz evening and PL/JL offered to organize this.   PL/JL

The option of a day of a number of shorter races was discussed but it was decided to stick to the current race format for 2020 but that this subject should be added to the AGM agenda for further discussion with attendees of DB Week.


DM

DM suggested that there should be a variety of courses and this was agreed by all. DM/PH
Agreed that we should repeat the long distance race to Torquay



b) Should the event be scored as a Series or a Regatta?
 Agreed that Brixham DB Week should be scored as a Regatta. NOR to clarify this.
DM
c) Discuss the appeal of running a ‘race winners forum’ hosted by Nigel Young.
Agreed that we should try this, date and time to be confirmed.



DM
d) DB Week Trophy management, appoint replacement to Roy & Wendy
DM thanked PL and JL for volunteering to take this on.




PL/JL
e) Investigate sourcing and costs of glassware for DB Week
Agreed to keep to consistent glassware but to differentiate with engraving. DM volunteered to organize.









DM/AS
6. DB Week 2021

DM read to the committee a very positive letter received from Falmouth who would welcome the DB fleet back and proposed the week 19th – 24th June 2021.
The club proposed the same costing format as used for the 2017 event.

All agreed to progress with this option.

DM said that he would reply to Salcombe YC thanking them for their interest and to keep the option open for 2023.







      DM
7. Open meeting Dates 2020
Poole 8th/9th August
Thornberry 27th/28th June (to be run in conjunction with club regatta)

Gravesend 6th/7th June

Bosham 13th/14th June (to be run in conjunction with Bosham Masters event)
PH advised that Simon Bullingham 677 was keen to have a DB event at Avon Sailing Club, PH to follow up with Simon.







      PH
8. Marketing
a) Produce a full brochure for the new boat once it’s fitted out.
PH advised that the new boat No. 677 would not be completed until March 2020.
b) Class merchandising shirts/T shirts
DM showed the meeting an example of embroidered Polo shirts that BSC use for the CDB Revival event and suggested that similar garments should be made available for Brixham 2020. Multiple styles, sizes, colours are available but on an individual order basis. Examples of sample artwork were also displayed. All agreed that the circular bordered logo was preferred and that the idea should be progressed.


  DM
c) Ally Pally 2021
DM confirmed that we had missed the entry date for 2020 but that he would visit the show and the option of exhibiting at the 2021 would be discussed at the next meeting. DM

9. Finance
a) Treasurer’s Report 
BD circulated copies of the Treasurer’s report and the draft income and Expenditure report.
b) Discuss mould storage/cost
It was agreed that the Association should pay Steve Creasey for insuring the moulds (£368pa) and a contribution to the storage costs. BD advised that the association could afford an annual combined cost of circa £800pa with current income. PH suggested that Michael Hewitt have a conversation with SC to discuss a fair and amicable rate.
PH
JL asked if the association should consider funding the next new boat. DM replied that now that SC had proven his capability and that we had a reliable overall costing model this was not necessary.

c) Amend the banking mandate to one signatory and set up mechanism for making BACS payments
It was agreed that BD would investigate combining the existing 2 accounts into one new account with on line facilities at TSB in Romsey.




BD
DM thanked PL and JL for organizing the DB Week mugs for 2019 it was agreed that they had been a success and financially had approximately broken even.
10. General
a) Appointment of an additional measurer
PH reported that Steve Wilson had expressed an interest and both Geoff Honey and Dave Allen also stated that they would like to become class measurers. PH to organize a training session with the jig.







PH

TP requested a copy of the Excel based measurement form so that it could be added to the web site.









KD

b) Where should archive material be stored
Agreed that all members should collate a list of any association material that they currently have and forward this to all committee members for discussion at the next meeting.










ALL
11. Succession planning – Seek out younger committee members to be appointed at the 2020 AGM
DM advised that he and AS have planned a 3 year spell in office with a view to getting new members involved in running the association. DM suggested that committee members should consider any association members they knew who might be interested in joining the committee and any particular skills or interests they might have. DM suggested that any ideas plus the intentions of the existing members should then be discussed at the next meeting.







ALL
TP asked specifically if there was anyone suitable to take over the website administration.
12. Next mailshot 

KD advised that this would be going out on 31st December and would include:
· Dayboat notes, last date for copy 1st December
· DB Week NOR, required pre Christmas





DM/AS
· DB week sailing and social programme, required pre Christmas

            DM/AS
· DB Week entry form, required pre Christmas




DM/AS
· Subscription Renewal Form                                                                                     KD
13. AOB
TP requested that future meetings should include an agenda item for Website and social media.










DM
PH advised that a Lyme Regis Boat Building Academy student was planning to build a DB, albeit only for cruising. Agreed that there should be a fee of £25 to register it with the Association and to be given a sail number.
PL advised the meeting that Don Young had died in October. DM offered to contact Nigel on behalf of the Association.







DM
14. Date of next meeting
To be after Ally Pally 2020 in late March/early April.
Circulation: Dave Allen, Bob Davis, Kath Davis, Pete Hewitt, Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, David Macfarlane, Tim Parkinson, Alastair Seaton
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